Woodbastwick Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday, 10th March 2010 in Ranworth Village Hall at 7.30 p.m.

Present: Patricia Steven (Chairman)


   James Hood

 
 




   Barbara Garrett







   Jane Wilson



   George Debbage (District Councillor)


   James Carswell (County Councillor)

Twenty five residents attended the meeting.  The councillors agreed to invite the residents to speak before the formal Parish Council meeting started, rather than at the usual, later, public forum slot.  The residents were at the meeting to raise concerns about the works being carried out by Fairhaven Garden Trust on the Ranworth side of the Broad.  Patricia Steven told the meeting that both she and the clerk have contacted the planning department at The Broads Authority and have been assured that the Trust has not breached any planning rules so there is no formal planning application on which the Parish Council can comment.  The Parish Council spoke to Louise Rout, manager of the Trust, in January and has been monitoring the situation closely.
Residents complained of a lack of information from the Trust and had concerns about the unadopted private roadway used to access the land, and the bridleway over this track.  They also had concerns about Health & Safety on the site and the environmental impact of the works.
Those present at the meeting voted to appoint Judith Jermy, who owns a property on Common Road, (the unadopted road,) as their representative to liaise with the various planning and countryside departments and with the Parish Council.

Residents expressed their disappointment that they are not able to find out more easily what is being discussed at Parish Council meetings.  The clerk explained that there was not enough space to put up copies of the minutes on the public noticeboards, only the agenda.  It was agreed to investigate the purchase of new noticeboards and to see if a summary of the meetings could be included in the Broadsider parish magazine.
The clerk gave residents a factsheet from the Trust on the plans for the land, which also invites residents to attend an informal meeting on 23rd March and an open day on 17th April.

All the members of the public left the meeting at this point.

1.
Apologies: 
Kit Cator
PCSO Bob Hall


2.
Declarations of Interest:
James Hood and Jane Wilson declared a personal and prejudicial interest in the grant request from Fairhaven Primary School Parent and Teachers’ Association as they both have children who attend the school.
3.
Minutes:
The minutes of the meeting dated 13th January 2010 were agreed to be correct and were signed by Patricia Steven, as Chairman of the Parish Council.
4.
Matters Arising:

4.1
Broadland District Council has sent a map of the area around the public toilets to identify the land where the ownership is being queried.
4.2
The clerk and chairman have received correspondence and phone calls from residents who are concerned about the works being carried out on the Fairhaven Trust land in Ranworth.  This was discussed at the beginning of the meeting.
4.3
British Sugar confirmed that they believe farmers are entitled to block a road for up to ten minutes for loading crops from a field.
5.
Correspondence:
5.1
Fairhaven Parent & Teachers’ Association has requested assistance with the purchase of a portable piano, costing £382.  It was decided to give a donation of £100 (s.137 payment). (James and Jane both declared a personal and prejudicial interest and took no part in the discussion or voting.)
5.2
1st South Walsham Brownies have asked for assistance with their annual census payment of £483.  It was agreed to make a donation of £50 (s.137 payment).
5.3
Councillors have been invited to the Broads Authority Parish Planning Forum on 28th April.  Patricia will attend.
5.4
PCSO Bob Hall has sent a report of one recorded crime since the last meeting.

5.5
The Norfolk Wildlife Trust has sent details of a public meeting on 14th April on their plans for Upton and South Walsham marshes.

6.
Financial Matters:




       £
Balance b/f at 14th January 2010


1,173.77


Cheques for Payment:

Acle PC – share of exps



     23.62

Upton PC – share of exps



       5.19

P James –clerk’s fee and exps



   310.30

Fairhaven PTA donation (s.137)


   100.00

Sth Walsham Brownies (s.137)


     50.00
Ranworth Village Hall - hire of room


     15.00
Balance c/f at 10th March 2010


   669.66
Savings Account




5,611.89
Total Monies





6,281.55
The above invoices were approved for payment.
7.
Highways Matters:

None.
8.
Planning:
Mr Anderson-Cowles, Ibble Dibble, Honeycombe Road, Little Plumstead – application for removal of condition 4 (occupation limited to a person solely or mainly employed at the adjoining public house) on PP 20041813.  After some discussion it was agreed to object to the application as the councillors felt that it was important to support a condition which had been placed on the house by the planning department.
9.
Environmental Matters:

9.1
The Broads Authority has stated that the 13 watt bulbs in the electric charging pillars on Ranworth Staithe have been changed to 5 watt bulbs.  They are reluctant to turn off the lights at night as cables hang down from the pillars and could be a trip hazard.  They are contacting the manufacturers of the lights to find out if anything further can be done to minimise light pollution
9.2
The Broads Authority has also sent feedback on the surveys of 2004 and 2006 on plans for the Staithe; additional signage and seating is to be provided.  Some trees are to be felled and this will require the closure of the car park.  More suitable, smaller, trees will be planted.
10.
Financial Management:
The clerk presented draft Financial Standing Orders, Duties of the Responsible Financial Officer, Financial Risk Assessment, Review of Internal Controls and Review of Internal Audit.  These were all approved and Patricia was authorised to sign on behalf of the Council.
11.
Public Forum:
11.1
James Carswell gave a report; the County Council is working to repair the larger potholes but will await better weather before carrying out further repairs as repairs do not last if done in cold and wet weather.  He has spoken to Highways about the Parish Council’s request for a 30 mph limit through Panxworth, but does feel this is very likely to be agreed since there have not been any fatal accidents at this location.  The Unitary Authority situation has been discussed in the House of Commons and the County Council hopes that it will be delayed by the House of Lords or by a legal challenge.
11.2
George Debbage explained that the Joint Core Strategy has gone to the deposit stage; this Strategy sets out the housing allocation for the district and will have a huge impact on the area.  He also said that funding has been received for the construction of the Northern Distributor Route from Postwick to A140 near to the airport.  He hoped that the County Council would find additional funding to pay for the road on to the Drayton Road.
12.
Any Other Business:
12.1
The next meeting will be the Annual Parish Council Meeting and will be held on Wednesday, 12th May 2010 at Woodbastwick Village Hall.  The meeting will follow the Annual Parish Meeting which will be at 7.30 pm.
12.2
Kit Cator had sent a request from Salhouse that the Council supports a request for the local bus service to be extended along Slad Lane and into Woodbastwick.  The councillors felt that this was unlikely to be successful but were happy to support the request.
12.3
It was agreed to consider the purchase of new noticeboards at the next meeting, and to investigate a website for the parish council.  It was also agreed to send a summary report of the meeting to the Broadsider.
There being no further business the meeting was closed at 9.05 p.m.

Signed...........................................................

Dated: 12th May 2010


Chairman
